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PRINCIPAL 

 

 

 
It is with both excitement and sadness that we farewell our Year 12 of 2017. They will finish all 

examinations and will be celebrating their time at Maitland Grossmann High at their Formal at the 

Peppers Pokolbin, Hunter Valley, and then collecting their well earned results in the first week in 

December.  

 

We continue to have a very productive community partnership with the Maitland Evangelical Church. 

They actively support the school through school improvement and the assistance and support of young 

people. We particularly appreciate the ongoing support in school improvement delivered through our 

annual working bee and run by the church. 

 

The uniform shop will be open during the holiday period, please check the school webpage and the 

school administration office will be open 18th and 19th December and on Thursday 25th January (last 

week of the holidays) from 8am to 3pm. If you are looking to buy shoes for your child in the Christmas 

vacation, please remember that shoes must be black leather. Both Athlete’s Foot and Johnstons, 

Maitland have a full range and are aware of the standards required by the school. 

  

Taking your child out of school for holidays or for any extended period of time requires you to apply for 

an exemption for attendance. You need to phone the school and ask the Attendance Office for the 

necessary paperwork to complete this process. 

  

The school year ends, for students on December 15th. Students are expected to be in full attendance 

until the last day of school.  

 

DI Soltau  

Principal Dr Di Soltau 

Principal 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
REMINDER TO PARENTS 

When parking/stopping outside the school please be mindful of the residents living in the area. Could 

you please ensure that there is adequate room for residents to enter and exit their premises at all 

times during the day. 
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CURRENT SPONSORS 

 
WESTPAC BANK (Green Hills) 
Take out a loan and mention Maitland Grossmann High School.  The school will receive a monetary contribution 
from the Westpac Bank. 
 
ATHLETE’S FOOT (Green Hills & Charlestown) Become a Club Fit Member and 
the school will receive a monetary contribution from Athlete’s Foot. 

 

 

 
 

PHOTOS 

 

Occasionally photographs are taken of individual students or classes at school.  Please notify the school in writing 
if you do not want your student photographed. 

                                                               
                                                                            

 

 
MGHS UNIFORM SHOP OPENING TIMES 2017 

TUESDAY: 8.00am-12.00pm 

THURSDAY: 1.00pm-5.00pm  

CASH, EFTPOS, MASTERCARD and VISA ACCEPTED AT UNIFORM SHOP 

ALSO AVAILABLE ONLINE SHOPPING 

                                                       (THROUGH THE SCHOOL WEB SITE) 

 
 
 

PRE-LOVED UNIFORMS 

 
The office is very short of larger sized Pre-loved Junior uniforms. 

Donations to Front Office. 

 
 

 
ATTENTION PARENTS/ CAREGIVERS 

 
Maitland Grossmann High School 

Has a   

Web Page 
www.mghs.com.au 

The newsletter is available on the Website for all to access 
If you require a printed copy of the newsletter posted out to your family, please fill in the form below and return to 

school A.S.A.P 
 
Name……………………………………………      Student………………………………………………. 
 
Postal Address………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
Phone………………………………………. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.mghs.com.au/
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ABSTUDY KEY MESSAGES TERM 4 

 
 Advise parental income online 

 Annual Parental Income Test (PIT) reviews are required to ensure that each ABSTUDY student’s correct 

entitlement is paid from the start of each new calendar year.  
 

 A PIT review letter was sent out in September to all dependent ABSTUDY recipients, except where the 
parent/s are PIT exempt, or the parent/s actual 2016/2017 financial year income details are already 
known to the Department of Human Services. The letter includes a One Time Access Code with a request 
to have their parent/s provide the necessary information using the Advise Parental Income Online Service.  

 

 Where the parental income is not received by 31 December 2017, the ABSTUDY recipient’s Living 
Allowance rate will be reduced to zero from 1 January 2018.  

 
 ABSTUDY Verbal Declarations  
 

 Verbal declarations for ABSTUDY claims continue to be taken over the phone. Claimants who accept a 
verbal declaration for their claim will no longer need to sign and return the paper Customer Declaration 

Form (CDF).  
 

 Claimants will be advised at the time of the claim if they are required to provide any additional information 
to support their claim.  

 
 Recipients are still required to notify if any claim information has changed or is incorrect.  

 

Students should commence study in week 1   

 
 Boarding school students must commence school within the first 3 weeks of each term to be eligible for 

the maximum rate of ABSTUDY assistance for that term.  
 

 Students who fail to commence by the 3rd Friday of term will only receive a pro-rata amount of ABSTUDY 
for that term.  

 
 Any gap between the maximum rate of ABSTUDY and the school’s annual board and tuition cost will need 

to be paid by the parent or guardian.  

 
End of Year Circumstance Reviews  
 
The End of Year Circumstance Review (EOY) will automatically update the following:  
 

 Secondary non-boarding students completing Year 11 or below will have their study details automatically 

updated to the following year and payments will continue into the next calendar year.  

 
 ABSTUDY secondary boarding students will have study and boarding details automatically updated to the 

following year and payments will continue into the next calendar year.  
 

 ABSTUDY tertiary students whose course end date falls in a future calendar year will have payments 
continue into the next calendar year.  

 
 On completion of the updates recipients will be issued a letter advising them of their study details for the 

following year. Recipients must contact Department of Human Services (DHS) if the information is 
incorrect.  
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End of Year/Start of Year Travel  

 

Travel requests should be compiled over the next few weeks to be returned to the ABSTUDY travel 
team for processing. Please consider the following when requesting travel:  
 

 Discuss student travel dates with parents  
 

 Years 11 and 12 finish earlier than other students therefore their travel requests should be lodged earlier 
with the 6 week cut-off in mind  

 
 Consider travelling siblings together even if they attend different schools or are studying at different levels  

 
 Ensure final exam dates have been taken into account for years 10 – 12 when requesting end of year 

travel  

 
 Travel should only be requested from the students place of study to their permanent home address  

 

 Consider the Public Holiday, 26 January 2018, when requesting start of year travel for 2018  
 

 Variations to pre-booked travel will only be considered if unforeseen or exceptional circumstances are 
presented  

 
Supervisor Travel 
 

 ABSTUDY organises travel for around 3,400 Indigenous secondary school aged children who travel to and 
from their home to education institutions each term.  

 

 Student travellers vary in age, generally originate from rural or remote locations, can travel great 
distances alone, on multiple legs via different modes (air, sea, rail, bus and charter) and consequently can 
be vulnerable.  

 
 Weather, transport delays, carrier maintenance or students choosing to miss travel can lead to 

unaccompanied minors experiencing travel disruptions.  
 

 Supervisors are mandatory for secondary students under 12 years of age and DHS strongly encourages 
parent/guardians to nominate a supervisor for all students studying at secondary school and/or under 18 
years of age who are:  

 

o travelling great distances;  

o on multiple carriers; or  

o Who may be ‘at risk’ of a travel disruption.  
 

 A supervisor must be 18 years of age or over and a:  
 

o parent/guardian;  

o family member;  

o a community representative; or  

o Representative of the receiving school or hostel.  
 
 
Penalties for missed travel  
 

 It is important for students and non-student travellers to travel on the date arranged. Changes to booked 

travel will not be approved unless there are exceptional circumstances.  
 

 If a secondary school student misses travel for the first time in a calendar year, the journey can be re-
booked. If a secondary school student misses travel again in the calendar year, DHS will not re-book their 
travel in advance for the same trip. The parent/guardian or school will need to book and pay for that 
journey and, if eligible, seek reimbursement.  

 

 If a tertiary student, secondary non-school student, or a non-student traveller misses travel, DHS will not 

re-book or pay for the same trip in advance. They will be required to book and pay for that trip and, if 
eligible, seek reimbursement.  

 
 Students and non-student travellers may have to pay back the costs if we were charged by the travel 

provider for the trip they missed. 
o Where travel is missed due to exceptional circumstances penalties may not apply.  
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Students should be encouraged to apply for a Tax File Number  

 

 Claimants applying for ABSTUDY must supply their Tax File Number (TFN). If a claimant has a partner or is 
dependent, the claimant’s partner or parent/s TFN(s) must also be supplied.  

 
 If a claimant does not have a TFN or does not know their TFN request the recipient to complete the TFN 

application form (NAT1589).  

 
 Claimants 16 years of age or over who fail to provide a TFN or TFN application form will have their 

ABSTUDY claim rejected.  
 
Identity Confirmation  
 

 Claimants applying for ABSTUDY are required to provide identity documents to meet the Identity 

Confirmation process. Claimants must provide 1 document from each category: The form SS231 can be 
downloaded from the Department of Human Services website at www.humanservices.gov.au  

 

o Commencement of Identity  

o Primary Use in Community  

o Secondary Use in Community  
 

 When claimants have satisfactorily identified themselves to the department, they will achieve an Identity 

Status of ‘Confirmed’ and will not be required to provide these documents again.  
 

 Claimants that experience difficulty in confirming their identity will still be eligible to use the Alternative 
Identity Confirmation procedures.  

 
Claim ABSTUDY now  

 
 Secondary students commencing in 2018, especially those students who will be living away from home for 

studies in 2018, should lodge their claim now for next year’s schooling.  
 

 It’s important to encourage students to claim early so they can get their ABSTUDY before school starts 
next year and travel to school on time.  

 

 
Third Party Permission to Enquire (PPE) 
 
PPE allows parent(s)/guardian(s) or organisations to make enquires on behalf of the recipient to 
discuss:  
 

o payments issued to students or organisations on their behalf  

o travel arrangements or amendments  

o Any change of circumstances e.g.: change of school or ceased studies.  
 

 To arrange Third Party Permission to Enquire a parent/guardian or organisation can:  
 

o contact the ABSTUDY Smart Centre Network on 1800 132 317, or  

o Complete Authorising a person or organisation to enquire or act on your behalf SS313. The SS313 is 
available to download from the Human Services Website.  

 
ABSTUDY communication activities 
 

The Department of Human Services' official YouTube channel shares the latest news on DHS payments 
and now displays various ABSTUDY Video on Demand (VODs).  
 
These VODs cover information on:  
 

 ABSTUDY – general claiming information  

 Information you should provide to claim ABSTUDY  

 ABSTUDY for students aged 15 and under and living at home  

 ABSTUDY high school students who live away from home  

 ABSTUDY Fares Allowance  

 Advising of changes to circumstances for ABSTUDY  

 Avoiding an ABSTUDY debt  
 
The VODs can be accessed at the Human Services YouTube channel. 
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ABSTUDY Schooling A 

 

 ABSTUDY Schooling A is available to secondary students under 16 years of age, or primary students aged 
14 years of age or older at 1 January, attending school in their local area.  

 
 Parent(s) or guardian(s) who have a dependent secondary school student under 16 years of age may 

qualify for ABSTUDY School Term Allowance and School Fees Allowance.  

 
 To qualify, the parent/guardian or parent/guardians partner must be in receipt of an Income Support 

payment, or hold a current Low Income Health Care Card or a Health Care Card.  
 
Schools, Colleges and Student Hostels 
 

 At the end of Term 1, 2 and 3 the Department of Human Services (DHS) requests attendance information 

from schools, colleges and distance education providers to work out if ABSTUDY students under 16 years 
meet the attendance requirements to get ABSTUDY School Term Allowance.  

 

 At the commencement of each term DHS requests schools and hostels to provide start dates for ABSTUDY 
Away from Home students to work out the amount of ABSTUDY assistance payable.  

 
 On 25 August 2017 DHS faxed a letter to qualified boarding schools and hostels inviting them to apply for 

the ABSTUDY under 16 Boarding Supplement for eligible ABSTUDY Away from Home students who are 
under 16 years.  

 
 Education Institutions are to use the Education Institutions eService to send DHS the range of information 

required to determine ABSTUDY assistance for schools, hostels and Indigenous students.  
 

Students must advise of any change in circumstances using online services 
 
ABSTUDY recipients must advise when things change to avoid getting a debt. ABSTUDY payments may 
also be cancelled or suspended if we become aware of a change the recipient has not advised us of.  
 

 ABSTUDY recipients who commence work are required to notify this initial change by contacting ABSTUDY 
on 1800 132 317. Students and apprentices will then be eligible to use online services to report their 

income fortnightly.  
 

 The following self-managed services are available online, via smart device applications or can be accessed 
over the phone:  

 

o Print an Income Statement  

o Request an Advance Payment  

o View their payment history  

o View and update their payment destination  
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 CAREERS REPORT 

Junior Careers  

October and November have been busy months for the junior school at MGHS. It has consisted of 

many Year 10/11 students gaining work experience within a range of industries, the continuation of the 

Adopt a Resident Program with Year 10 students visiting Largs Lodge and Benhome, the wrap up of the 

young entrepreneur program (Youth Frontiers) and our Rural Fire Service Cadets celebrate their 

graduation from the program.  

Youth Frontiers 

November was an extremely busy time for our young entrepreneurs as they showcased their 

community projects in a forum of 15 other school representatives from around the Hunter, Local MP’s 

and the community. All projects were outstanding ranging from promoting healthy eating and exercise 

to primary schools, Apps that promote breaks when using media devices and projects that raise 

awareness about animal cruelty and neglect, just to name few. The Year 8 and Year 9 students 

involved are commended for their hard work, dedication and passion that allowed them to achieve 

these exceptional results for each project showcased. 

          

           

 

Work Experience  

It has been a busy term for Work Experience, with 30 students from Year 10 and Year 11 utilising this 

opportunity to gain specific industry experience, whilst exploring career compatibility to assist with 

their vocational planning. Industries consisting of:  Childcare, Primary School Teaching, Physiotherapy, 

Radiology, Veterinary, Animal Care/ Zoo Keeping (Taronga Zoo), Electrician, Construction and Graphic 

Design. Congratulations to all students involved. 

 

Adopt a Resident 

Term 4 saw another visit for the Adopt a Resident Program. This involved Year 10 students visiting 

Benhome and Largs Lodge, with the purpose of developing communication and caring skills in the 

community sector, and for students to investigate career compatibility and opportunities within age 

care/nursing. There is another visit planned for term 4, it will consist of a morning tea and concert for 

residents and students, with the intent to celebrate the success of the program. 

 

Concert/Morning Tea             -Thursday 30th November- Largs Lodge (Pds 1-4) 

-Thursday 14th December- Benhome (Pds 6, lunch, 7) 
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Rural Fire Service (RFS) 

MGHS young cadets celebrated, as they graduated from the Rural Fire Service (RFS) Cadet program 

this November. The Year 10 students involved were commended for their achievements in this 

program during Term 3, by a formal assembly where executive members of the RFS acknowledged 

their efforts. This was followed by a celebrational morning tea, congratulations cadets. 

 

 

Senior Careers 

With UAC applications open, it has been a busy time for Year 12 and supporting them in this process is 

a key part of my role. I have seen numerous students discussing their options and sharing in the 

excitement of what they can achieve. Many have also looked towards applying for the School 

Recommendation Scheme, which if successful can give students the comfort of achieving an early offer 

to their chosen university. Likewise I have also been supporting students with TAFE; explaining Smart 

& Skilled and advising on options for post school certifications 

Term 4 has been a busy month in Senior Careers; the term commenced with the annual ‘Seize the 

Day’ for the newly appointed Year 12. ‘Seize the Day’ is a great support for 

students giving them a breadth of information aimed at directly supporting 

them in their final school year. Elevate Education presented strategies in 

memory skills as well as a presentation on study strategies. Support materials 

for both of these sessions have been emailed to the students via their ‘school 

email’. The day also introduced students to time management and information 

about what to possibly expect emotionally during this year as all students 

experience the year differently but all experience some form of stress. The day 

concluded with a motivational speaker, Amy Sheehan, who as past Olympian, 

has experienced numerous challenges and shared her story. It was a huge day 

for students and they are to be commended on their ongoing engagement 

throughout the day. 

This term has also allowed me the opportunity to visit Charles Sturt University in Port Macquarie. This 

young and vibrant campus holds numerous opportunities for our students, offering 

degrees in Criminology, Physiotherapy, and Diagnostic, Radiation Medicine and 

Paramedics just to name a few. Being a new university, it takes time to evolve and 

at present there are under 1000 students on campus, which lends itself to smaller 

class groups and less challenges than a larger university brings. I came away 

feeling that this could be a very good fit for a number of MGHS students.  

Finally: The year is nearly over and Year 12 have departed many with visions of 

splendour and a few with frustration over what they will do when their schooling is 

said and done. I think the main message to take from this is that ‘The future is 

what you make it; never let an opportunity pass you by, as they don’t wait 

for anyone!’  

It was lovely to see the students at their Formal all sparkling with anticipation.  My 

parting words on the night being ‘see you at the HSC breakfast’. The HSC 

breakfast has a purpose; it is not only to celebrate achievements and say farewell to Year 12, it is also 

to look at pathways and vocational support for those students that don’t achieve their expectations. 

Please encourage your Year 12 child to attend, as it will be the final event and goodbye. 

 

 

An interesting read for many parents: 

https://www.fya.org.au/2017/11/03/4-secrets-every-teen-keeps-parents/ 

https://www.fya.org.au/2017/11/03/4-secrets-every-teen-keeps-parents/
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SPORTS REPORT 

 
Term 4 school sport is in full swing, with students out and about and enjoying some new activities in 

the community – including Archery Strike and the golf driving range. Please remember to check if your 

student owes any bus money for school sport from either of the terms this year.  

 

Congratulations to both William Fort and Callum Gabriel on being named in the Hunter Region boys 

cricket team. The boys will be down in the Riverina in Week 5 doing Grossmann proud. 

 

A reminder too –that school sport is a compulsory requirement of the NSW DEC and therefore, 

attendance is expected. If for some reason, your child is unable to attend school sport, like any given 

day, they must sign out as per correct procedure through the attendance office.  

 

Save the date – 2018 sport dates. 

 

MGHS Swimming carnival: Term 1, Week 2, Tuesday 6th February. 

MGHS Athletics & Cross country carnival: Term 2, Week 2, Tuesday 8th May. 

 

 

 

TAS REPORT 

 

 

We have another exciting term ahead in the TAS faculty with 

students finalising their projects and year of learning. 

The TAS faculty is also looking forward to the Year 7 Wet ‘n’ Wild 

Sydney excursion on Friday 8th December (Week 9) as the 

conclusion of the Theme Park Design unit of work. 

 

 

Dear Students, Parents, Caregivers, 

 

You are invited to join with staff, family and friends to 

congratulate Year 12, 2017, at their HSC Results 

morning tea. 

 

WHERE: Maitland Grossmann High School Hall 

WHEN: Friday, 15th December, 2017 

TIME: From 9.45am to 11.00am 

 
COME ALONG FOR MORNING TEA AND 

LET’S CONGRATULATE, CELEBRATE AND SAY 

FAREWELL 

Looking forward to seeing you there. 
 

Mrs Sellers-Fogarty, Mrs Williams & Mrs 

Hannah 
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Year 9 Food Technology 

As part of the Food Trends unit Year 9 tried their hand at Silver Service techniques. To make it slightly 

more challenging they used Maltesers! They all displayed excellent skills in wait service and most can 

carry three plates of Maltesers around the classroom race track before successfully 'serving' the meal 

to a waiting student. Well done Year 9. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Year 9 Multimedia 

Year 9 Multimedia have been designing and constructing platform computer games this term. The most 

addictive games have been those that look simple but prove very challenging to play 
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Year 9 Child Studies 

Year 9 Child Studies have been finalising their baby security blankets and dribble bibs. They have 

made a variety of bunny blankets and sloths with various forms of decoration including cross-stitch and 

ribbons. Students have developed great teamwork and production skills during this project. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JOURNALISM REPORT 

 

 

 

Prefect Election 

 

In Term 3, Year 11 began the process to be voted for next year’s prefects and captains. All of Year 11 

are nominees, with the top 40 students moving to 2nd round of voting. 16 students out of the 40 go 

onto the next round to finalise their positions as either prefects, senior prefect, vice captains and 

captains. And from there the two school captains, two vice-captains, the senior prefect and 16 

prefects. Their role is to attend school functions, both in and out of school like ANZAC day ceremonies, 

school assemblies etc. 

Congratulations to our new Prefect Elect! 

Captains: Grace Ahrens and Robert Weatherall 

Vice Captains: Laura Beaumont and Tyler Nixon 

Senior Prefect: Kiarni Telfer 

Prefects: Lachlan Armitage, Maddison Battese, Abbey Baylis, Georgia Davies, Melanie Fasala, Ryan 

Hemsworth, Fay Highet, Belle Leonard, Liam Richards and Zak Taylor 
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F1 in School 

Recently students from year nine travelled to Western Sydney University to compete at the F1 in 

Schools State Finals. Teams Sesto Elemento and Inertia competed against hundreds of other teams 

from across the state in order to get to Nationals.  

Sesto Elemento weren’t lucky enough to come away with any wins but Inertia came away with 2nd in 

development in class, Best Portfolio, Best Reaction Time, Best Graphics and they now have a wildcard 

to go to Tasmania but they are hesitant to go as the competition is going to be challenging.  

Congratulations on your efforts boys, best of luck in Tassie. 
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Samsung Technology 

Maitland Grossmann High has recently received a grant from Social Ventures Australia, a not-for-profit 

organisation based out of Sydney. We’re set to receive a heap of Samsung products including virtual 

reality headsets, 5 large screens, galaxy tablets, computers, smart TV’s and also 360 cameras. 

Grossmann is receiving all this thanks to being one of the eight STEM Action schools currently 

operating around NSW, giving us first access to projects and grants such as this. Mr Fara and the 

library staff are currently in the process of planning the virtual reality spaces to go in the library and 

finding the best way to utilise the technology so that all students will have access to it when it arrives. 

Whilst the Virtual Reality technology is set to arrive next year, the school is hoping to receive most of 

the rest of the technology before the end of the year. The technology will allow students to create and 

present presentations, edit and take films (thanks to the 360 cameras and computers), learn easier 

with screens for teachers to show exactly what they’re doing and the VR will give students the ability 

to view different cultures and locations and build upon their understanding of the world (helpful for 

Geography). The Technology will be available for every class and faculty upon arrival. Although the 

school already has or is in the process of receiving all this great technology, staff are still hoping for 

more in the form of a green screen, a backdrop unrivalled to create and present news stories and all 

sorts of other visual presentations. Thanks to Mrs Jones from the library for providing us with this 

information regarding the tech, which she hopes will be used responsibly to create a valued learning 

space for the school. 

 

 

The Japan Tour 

 

Over the holidays 14 

students from our school 

and 2 students from 

Ashtonfield Public School 

went to Japan to catch 

up with Japanese friends 

and learn some of their 

traditions. There were 5 

staff who went -the 

beloved Mr Brown, the 

hilarious Mr MacAndrew, 

the kind Mrs 

Montgomery, the 

jamming Mr Frazer and 

the always-helpful Ms 

Essex. 

 

Mr Brown said, “the experience is mind blowing. We made many new friends! It was great fun and was 

truly culturally enriching.” Their experiences ranged from a visit with students from a high school in 

Nakano and a ride on the bullet train where they saw Mt Fuji. They were able to use an onsen which is 

a huge hot bath and they learnt a lot about Japanese history and culture. The students proudly 

represented Maitland Grossmann and loved the tour.  

 

 

 

 

 

Figure 1 The Crew 
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STEM News 

 

Recently, a small team of Maitland Grossmann teachers and students including Grace Ahrens, Robert 

Weatherall, Mr Curran, Dr Di and Mrs Jones travelled down to Canberra for a STEM excursion. While at 

Canberra the group attended a two day STEM conference focused around introducing new wave STEM 

ideas and technology. They were able to experience the new innovative technology, virtual reality and 

had the privilege of attending a cocktail party at Parliament House. Grace Ahrens of Year 11 says the 

highlight of the excursion was definitely the cocktail party, where she spoke and enjoyed the whole 

experience. It sounds like all had a fantastic time away, promoting, discussing and experiencing STEM 

technology and ideas. Thanks for making MGHS proud. 

 

Year 12 Seize the Day 

No time has been unused, Maitland Grossmann High school has spent their time in preparing the next 

group of Year 12 graduates for their last year of school. 

The Year 11 students going into their first term of Year 12 attended Seize the Day, a variety of 

different workshops intended to help them with Year 12. A motivating speech from Olympic freestyle 

skier, Amy Sheehan, who competed at the 2014 Olympics, spoke about her dreams and the value of 

hard work. 

Workshops included lessons on techniques to help studying, with Ms Sellers-Fogarty saying that the 

day was a good opportunity to start their final year at school  

The school’s senior careers adviser, Ms Sellers-Fogarty also said that “The kids have been awesome, 

they’ve been really receptive to it all.” 

Students said that the day was well enjoyed and useful. 

 

LIBRARY REPORT 

 

Hello Manga! 

Students are enjoying the new series we have added to the Library’s Manga section.  We now have 

Nuruto (1-27), Sailor Moon, Bakuman, My Neighbour Seki, School Judgement and Ouran High School 

Host Club. Our Manga section will continue to expand with its increasing popularity. It is located at the 

end of the fiction section, behind the senior study area. 
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SUPPORT UNIT REPORT 

 
On Fridays, in periods 2 and 3, the Year 11 PDHPE class engage in team work and skill building 

through cricket.  This allows them to learn new skills through a focus on a particular sport which is also 

fun.  The students also feel they will improve their skills with other sports and life stuff. 

By Gordon, Kaeden, Kowen and Resharni 

Brendan, Ethan, Blake and Will have been to Reading Cinemas for work experience. We have learnt 

how to put together popcorn boxes, clean up the cinemas and put together fun bags for children. We 

also asked nicely for people to behave when they were watching the movie. We wear black jeans and a 

black shirt. We all enjoyed working at the cinemas. 

By Brendan, Blake, and Ethan 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

CAPA REPORT 

On the 22nd November, MGHS will be running the “Create Music’” Band Workshop day in conjunction 

with the National Music Academy. Students who are interested in learning to play instruments or 

currently play, are invited to attend this full day, workshop style event at the school.  Professional 

tutors will teach students the basics of the instruments and learn a song on the day and then put it all 

together as a band.  It should be a fun engaging day and a great way to begin a musical journey at 

MGHS.  This is a free event with a pizza lunch included.  As well as this, we will be offering a series of 

free group instrumental lessons as part of the day for those students keen to progress their musical 

skills and learning into the future.  This is a one off event and students with any musical interest 

should be a part of it.  Local primary school band students who are coming to Grossmann in 2018 have 

also been invited to take part. 

For more information or permission notes please contact the Music Staffroom as soon as possible. 

Art Express nominations 

Yr 12 students Alexandra and Charlotte Fletcher have both been nominated for the Exhibition Art 

Express for 2018.  This means their artworks were marked very highly and were then eligible for 

nomination. 

Congratulations to them both, on this incredible achievement and we hope to see their work touring 

NSW Art galleries (including Maitland) next year. 
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STREET PARTY AND CAROLS 

 
The Street Party and Carols are on again 

 

Sunday 10 December from 5-8PM at 

MGHS. 

 
 It will be a great evening together for young 

and old as we celebrate Christmas together 

as a community.  

 

There will be a festival atmosphere including 
carols, food trucks, lawn games, jumping 

castles, face painting a petting zoo and other 

entertainment. 

 Bring a rug to sit on, family, friends and 

good cheer. 

 
 Free event hosted by Maitland Evangelical 

Church. 
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